NEXT REGULAR MEETING: Monday February 12 2024                                                      

TOWN BOARD MEETING

TOWN OF TAGHKANIC

January 29, 2024
Note all documents in these minutes may be clicked on and enlarged for your reading pleasure

6:45 PM: The Taghkanic Town Board held STR Workshop meeting on the above date at the Taghkanic Town Hall.
Present:   
Ryan Skoda


Supervisor 


Elisabeth Albert

Board Member


Perry Ascher


Board Member


Doug Craig


Board Member   

Linda Mirabelli

Board Member 




Cheryl Rogers


Clerk

Audience: 
Jeff Tallackson



Scott Schnieder

Zoom:
Joanne Klein


Donay Queenan


Steven Smollens


Susan Raymond


Clayton Kirking


Celine Kagan

Supervisor Ryan Skoda we are here tonight to review the comments from the Public Hearing for Local Law 3-2023 held December 4, 2023.  The following residents were heard that night with their written comments, concerns and questions submitted to the board:


Jeffrey Tallackson

Donay Queenan

Joanne Klein

Erin Edwards


Raul Garip


Linda Dolphin


Nancy Rutter 


Merridith Glabman

· Board Member Elisabeth Albert: one of the concerns was having a cap on the number of STR allowed.  It was removed but I feel we need to add that as a percentage.

· Board Member Doug Craig: a firm number instead of percentage would be better.

· Supervisor Ryan Skoda: I feel every resident should have the right to have an STR.  It will be self-regulating.

· Board Member Linda Mirabelli: I see both sides of a cap, Ryan’s point and self-regulating. 
· Board Member Perry Ascher: occupancies tax for STR
· Supervisor Ryan Skoda: at the County there is something in the works.  State level was talking about leveling a tax but never happened.
· Clerk Rogers: Board Member Linda Mirrabelli shared a list (see below) of comments she feels needs to be addressed, why don’t you start with that.  I will ask Attorney Fitzsimmons for the word format of the LL so we can make the changes.
I don't think you will be able to read all the little comments I have on the pages, so I will give you a run-down:

· Based on Jeff's comments, I crossed off "further" in the first sentence in Section 1.A. and the word "proposed in Section 1.C.

· He makes a good point about items 3 and 4 in Section 1.A.  These two sentences seem to indicate that STRs are a danger to residents.  They should be taken out or, at least re-worded.

· In Section 7.A. I revised the sentence as follows:  "STRs are intended as short-term housing only and shall not be advertised for, nor used as, event venues for weddings, reunions, and other large gatherings by the renters or members of the renter's group."
· In Section 12A. Change the word "expects" to "requires"

· In the definitions:  

· Bedroom and Dwelling: The term "habitable" appears in NYS Building and Residential Code,  The draft zoning simply refers to that document.  Our CEO knows what it means.  And the draft code says that any word that is not specifically defined shall be as per the dictionary definition.

· Dedicated provisions for sleeping would not include a sleeping bag on the dining room floor.

· Hosted Short Term Rental: The 60-day overnight provision is really related to unhosted STRs but it can be applied generally.  I would think that if the STR is a hosted STR, the CEO could waive the requirement.  But maybe this needs to be clear.

· Owner:  I say let the lawyer fix this one.

· STR guest:  IMO the definition does say just what Jeff is looking for. 

General notes on the submissions:

· Donay's first bullet says that "A person can be available but not reachable" but the same is true if you reverse it: a person can be reachable but not available.  So I changed the sentence to say "reachable and available to respond".

· Her 4th bullet: Trash removal is addressed in Section 4, number 6, but does it need to be stronger?

· 5th bullet: I agree with Donay!  There needs to be something in here about revocation and penalties! 

· On Shay and Anat's submission, they suggest allowing a larger number of guests.  I believe the STR Committee set the cap in order to keep STRs from becoming big party houses and I have to agree with that.  Just because you have a huge house doesn't mean you should fill it with people.  But anyway, the County Department of Health bases the size of the septic on the number of bedrooms so that might limit them anyway.

· Susan Raymond: Second paragraph mentions impact of nearby STR and "wedding venue".  To my knowledge, the house was used as a wedding venue ONE TIME because the owner had rented it to a friend whose daughter was getting married.

· I don't remember who sent the page titled "New Vote”, they say that they have never had any negative reports from neighbors, but I seem to remember Donay complaining about this STR.

Multiple comments on setting caps, trash removal, noise (police issue), and especially, enforcement.
Supervisor Ryan Skoda: Next STR meeting February 19, 2024 6:30 pm. 

Board Member Elisabeth Albert: Attorney Fitzsimmons review of the Zoning do we have a ball park date on when he will have it done?

Supervisor Ryan Skoda: I have been in contact with him frequently and he is plugging alone.  You have to remember we handed him a document that we tore apart that he is reviewing, putting back together as a legal document.  I will contact him and ask if he can give us a time frame.

Clerk Rogers: I have a few things I would like the board to address tonight.
1. Office for the Aging Representatives: we have the following who are interested
· Celine Kagan

· Susan Silverman

· Joanne Klein

Board Member Elisabeth Albert motioned to appoint Celine Kagan, Susan Silverman and Joanne Klein Alternate as the town representatives for the County Office for the Aging, seconded by Board Member Linda Mirabelli. 

Approved    
5 Aye

(Ryan, Elisabeth, Perry, Doug, Linda)


0 Nays



0 Absent

2. Solstice agreement: Board Member Elisabeth Albert motioned to approve the new agreement with Solstice which goes into effect March 2024, seconded by Board Member Doug Craig.

Approved    
5 Aye

(Ryan, Elisabeth, Perry, Doug, Linda)


0 Nays



0 Absent
Supervisor Ryan Skoda: Letter to the ZBA and Planning Board Members, I would like to add one more requirement Board Chairs are responsible for providing the Town Clerk a monthly report detailing applications reviewed and attendance of members. 

Happy New Year to all of you who serve on Taghkanic’s Planning Board and the Zoning Board of Appeals. Welcome to our new members. At the January 8th, 2024 Town Board meeting, the Board voted unanimously to increase the stipend paid to each member for attendance from $20 to $50 per meeting. Board Chairs, in recognition of the duties they undertake, including preparing agendas, providing information to fellow Board members, and fielding requests for information from the public, will be paid $100 per month in addition to the $50 per meeting stipend. These increases are effective immediately.

Following the first scheduled ZBA and PB meetings of 2024, each Board should be prepared to recommend a Board Chairperson to the Town Board. 

Pursuant to the Town Law of the State of New York, and Taghkanic’s laws and resolutions,the following requirements must be met:

1. Members and alternate members must reside in the Town of Taghkanic.

2. Members and alternate members are required to attend all regularly scheduled ZBA/PB meetings. If a member fails to attend 3 consecutive meetings (members and alternates) without prior notification to the Chairperson, or a total of 5 meetings (members only) in a calendar year, the Town Board will appoint a replacement member at its earliest convenience. 

3. Members and alternate members are required to obtain a minimum of four hours of annual training that pertains to municipal planning, zoning, community design, environmental issues, economic development, and local government functions and practices. Proof of said training must be provided to the Town Clerk.

4. Board Chairs are responsible for providing the Town Clerk a meeting agenda for public posting 5 days prior to the date of the meeting, as required by State law.  

The complete details of these requirements can be found in the attached copies of the resolutions and local laws in which they were enacted. (Resolution No. 6-2012, Resolution No. 5-2008, Local Law No. 2-2006, Local Law No. 5-2008, Local Law No. 4-2005)
Board Member Elisabeth Albert motioned to approve the draft letter to the ZBA and PB with the additional verbiage to be placed on town letterhead and sent to all the ZBA and PB members, seconded by Board Member Linda Mirabelli.
Approved    
5 Aye

(Ryan, Elisabeth, Perry, Doug, Linda)


0 Nays



0 Absent
Board Member Elisabeth Albert: complaint from a resident on Ronadale Lane, is anyone monitoring Rob’s emails?

Supervisor Ryan Skoda: Rob’s emails no, but I have been over to the highway garage most of the afternoon, the guys and I went over and look at Ronadale and they will be doing some maintenance there in the next few days.  I will answer Mr. Goldberg’s email to let him know what is going on.

Board Member Elisabeth Albert:  New Forge II needs attention with potholes as well.

With no further business, on a motion by Board Member Elisabeth Albert, seconded by Board Member Linda Mirabelli the meeting was adjourned at 8:19 pm, carried unanimously by all members present.  The next Regular meeting will be February 12, 2024 at the Taghkanic Town Hall.

[image: image1.png]



APPROVED


2/12/2024





 








1

